

Susana Martinez Governor

**Tom Church**Cabinet Secretary

February 19, 2015

Press Release

## I-25/University Loop Ramp to be CLOSED

**Las Cruces** – The New Mexico Department of Transportation (NMDOT) District One office along with FNF Construction continue with work along I-25 between Lohman Avenue (Exit 3) and University Avenue (Exit 1). The contractor has been working on the shoulder and within the median where they will begin constructing the cross overs for the upcoming shift in traffic.

The contractor will have the I-25 Loop Ramp closed as of the end of business on Friday, February 20, 2015. This ramp is the on ramp to I-25 for motorists traveling eastbound on University. The alternate on ramp for I-25 eastbound will remain open. Therefore, motorists on University traveling eastbound should remain on the passing (left) lane in order to access this ramp.

A Public Involvement Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 25, 2015 at the District One Complex located at 750 N. Solano in Las Cruces, NM. The meeting will start promptly at 6:00 pm with members of the NMDOT, FNF and Molzen Corbin available to answer any questions the public may have regarding this project.

Ryan Tafoya is the Project Manager for the NMDOT District One office and can be reached at <a href="mailto:ryan.tafoya@state.nm.us">ryan.tafoya@state.nm.us</a> or (575) 525-7300. For questions regarding the meeting you may contact Bridget M. Spedalieri, NMDOT – District One Public Information Officer at <a href="mailto:bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us">bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us</a> or (575) 525-7340.

###

Should there be a need of ADA assistance for the meeting please call Bridget M. Spedalieri, Public Information Officer for the New Mexico Department of Transportation District One at (575) 525-7340 or <a href="mailto:bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us">bridget.spedalieri@state.nm.us</a>.